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MCS Plan change 52 – submission by Hil & Mario Kiesow 

In general we do support this plan change as we see it as an improvement to the current zoning. 

The implementation of a golf course will make the development more attractive and together with 
the hotel complex it will give visitors to the Cardrona valley more reasons to stay throughout the 
year. It will also offer precious  employment opportunities for the Cardrona community plus  much 
needed  infrastructure solutions for the Cardrona valley  re  sewage and water. 

However, as direct neighbours to the south of the development we would like to list  a few points 
that we think are crucial to be included into the new zone rules: 

1. Include  the requirement for the 100 metres setback from our subdivision on Pringles Creek
Rd and Gin & Raspberry Lane  as a zone rule and not only as a covenant to  avoid  any
adverse visual impact for the property owners now and in the future.

2. Re zone 6 "commonage": Due to the proximity to our subdivision  we would like  a zone rule
included that prevents development of that zone, even at a later stage.  Especially a sports
field does no longer make sense and would moreover create an adverse effect in terms of
light and noise pollution for us residents on Pringles Creek Rd and Gin & Raspberry Lane.

3. Access to Mount Cardrona Station:  Include a zone rule that prevents vehicle access to
Mount Cardrona Station from Pringles Creek Rd / Gin & Raspberry Lane. The paper road on
Mount Cardrona Station and adjoining land should be  for walking access only with no
vehicle access or car parks available at the Pringles Creek Rd / Gin & Raspberry Lane end.
However, we would like to see our access to the walkways through the MCS heritage area
secured.

4. Water supply: The establishment and maintenance of the  golf course will require  a lot
more water. The Pringles Creek / Gin & Raspberry Lane subdivision relies on the water
supply from the Pringles Creek and Mount Cardrona Station has got water rights from the
Pringles Creek, as well. We are aware that there is a minimum flow rule established for the
Pringles Creek but we still would like to see confirmed that our subdivision has got its water
supply guaranteed. Plus,   we would like to have the option to connect to  the Mount
Cardrona Station water scheme at some stage in the future, should we wish to do so.

5. Light pollution: a development of this scale will bring light pollution with it and have a
negative impact on the beautiful night sky in the Cardrona Valley. This night sky  is to be
protected. Therefore, we believe that a zone rule should be included that all light sources
need to face downwards (comparable to the lighting concept  in Lake Tekapo)
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